Town of Alto
Called Council Meeting
March 15, 2021
Minutes

Those in attendance:

Audrey Turner, Mayor

Eddie Palmer, Mayor Pro-tem
Carolyn Cabe, Council Post 1

James Turner, Council Post 2

Allen Fox, Council Post 3

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 via phone
Josh Ivey, Police Chief

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk

The Alto Town Council held a Called Meeting on March 15, 2021 at 5:00 pm.
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner. The invocation was
delivered by Eddie Palmer. Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was presented to the Council for approval. Councilwoman Carolyn
Cabe made a motion to accept the agenda. Councilman James Turner seconded the
motion. Approved by all.

The minutes of the March 9, 2021 meeting were presented for approval. Pro Tem
Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes. Councilman Allen Fox
seconded the motion. Approved by all.

New Business:

The only item on the agenda was the Southgate Project. After viewing and
discussing the bids turned in, Pro-Tem Eddie Palmer made a motion to award the
project to Higgins Construction for a bid of $93,235.14. Councilwoman Carolyn
Cabe seconded the motion. Councilman James Turner approved, Councilman Allen
Fox opposed, Councilwoman PJ Huggins approved. Majority ruled, motion passed.

Old Business: N/A

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: N/A

Public comments: N/A

Councilman Allen Fox made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman
James Turner seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 5:19 pm.
Approved by all.
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Respectfully submitted by:

Pc(yt\m,)@o %“5
Penny Rogers
Town Clerk




